Friends of the Otisville School – Regular Board Meeting

Wednesday, September 21, 2016


Present: 

Bob Clouse, Chris Furman, Frank Ketcham, Alison Miller, Bill Mitchelitch, Ken Pinkela, Nicole Riggs 
The meeting was called to order at 7:06 pm. Minutes from the August 22, 2016, meeting were approved.

Correspondence:

Donations via mail (see Treasurer’s Report)
Notice from IRS re: filing of Form 990-N
Treasurer’s Report:

Donations of $500.00 (Bill Welch) and $50.00 (Gary Clouse) brings the current balance to $1296.60.
Old Business:

1. Review of September 6 Public Hearing: Positive overall. Some pushback/questions from Dominic. Chad tabled a vote on whether or when to set a public referendum and asked the town attorney to look into the legality of selling the building for $1.00 to our non-profit organization. Also, at the September 19 board meeting, Chad proposed sending out a mailer to all Mount Hope households re: the 3 options for the school. At this point we are not sure if this mailer is taking the place of a referendum, or if a separate referendum vote will still be scheduled in the future. 
2. NYS Tax Exempt Application: Has been sent in. (Note: if the property does end up owned by our non-profit organization, it will be exempt from all taxes.) 

New Business:

1. New Member: Nicole Riggs was voted in as a new member of our Board of Directors. 

2. Advisory Committees: We propose that the following committees will be necessary if/when we get the building: 
a. Fundraising Committee

b. Building Committee

c. Grounds Committee 

d. Planning/Scheduling Committee

e. Media/Marketing Committee

3. School Access: Bob will again ask Chad if he could have a key/access to the building to check on it periodically. 


4. Labor Sources for Building Rehab/Renovation: Chris proposed looking into using inmates from one of the prisons for labor. Bill said that only the federal prison allows that at this time, but it is an option. They require a 90-day notice, a specific date(s) for the work, and we would have to transport the inmates. 
a. Other possible labor sources we could consider: MVHS National Honor Society; BOCES classes; Boy/Girl Scouts; any organization needing community service hours 

5. Letterhead: Ken will design a simple letterhead that we can start using for correspondence.

6. Planning for Referendum:
a. Once we know the date, Bob will order lawn signs. (wording TBD)

b. We will contact the local media.

c. We will spread the word using social media. 

d. We can design flyers to hang in local businesses. 

e. We can write a letter to the editor of the Times-Herald Record/other print media

7. Initial Costs: There was some discussion about basic insurance costs, as well as utility needs, that we will need to cover as soon as/if/when we take ownership of the building. Bob will reach out to some contacts in the insurance field. There is a breakdown of operating costs listed on the KC Report from 2015; Ken will scan Alison’s copy of the report so we have it electronically.
8. Updated Power Point: Alison will update the Power Point to be put onto the town website (as per Chad’s request). She’ll add our Facebook page and website address. She will send to Bob who will forward it on to Chad. 


Next Meeting: October 12, 7:00 pm Village Hall

Meeting Adjourned at 8:25 pm.

